
Shannon Morton
28 Cemetery Dr, Casco 
LD 133
We reside in Casco, we have contacted Cumberland County Sheriff’s Office sine 
November 2024 to present time whom intern reaches out to Animal Control . It is 
now March 1 ,2025.
We have not received a response from animal control at all. Our every morning starts 
out with disruption of loud dogs barking not of 1 but of two German shepherds 1 bull 
massif and a small dog of some sort. The dogs are left outside constantly barking and 
extremely loud, when owner is approached she completely ignores ( our frustration, ) 
for peace. It’s not just mornings it’s throughout the day as well. We are hard working 
people, it’s a shame we cannot have peace in our everyday life’s, it’s like no one 
wants to help. I am beyond overwhelmed the nuisance is affecting our health, our 
sleep is disrupted being woke up by barking dogs, have to keep the door and windows
closed to sound out the dogs. Come on only common sense to bring your dogs in if 
the going to disrupt the neighborhood, owners of these behavioral dogs she be held 
accountable and if Animal Control doesn’t reach out then the sheriffs should be 
involved. Before mental health becomes and issue please your help is appreciated. Put
yourself in our shoes . Something’s got to change.


